PORT OF LOPEZ
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING

May 24, 20167
CALL TO ORDER
The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in special session on May 24th at the airport building office.  Chairman Kenn Aufderhar called the meeting to order at 11:48 a.m.  Present were Commissioners Dan Post and Steve Adams, Secretary Helen Cosgrove, Melanie Haagsma from Reid Middleton, Marc Kaplan of Rhema Electric and M.R. Buffum of Lopez Sand & Gravel.
APPROVE ENGINEERING CONTRACT WITH REID MIDDLETON
Cosgrove said the fee for the engineering is $88,433.  Adams moved, seconded by Port Post to approve the contract with Reid Middleton for construction engineering for the lighting upgrade.
Recessed as 11:51 a.m., to await arrival of guests from late ferry; returned to open session at 12:02 p.m.
PRE-BID MEETING
Haagsma distributed an agenda; noted that prevailing wage is required and must pay the highest of federal or state; required to locate utilities; required permits must be obtained; contractor is responsible for construction survey; notice to proceed is scheduled for July but is contingent on FAA’s issuance of a grant; no addendums to date, if you see anything that requires an addendum, contact Haagsma.  The time frame for construction is tight, currently scheduled for 42 days, could it be extended?  Kaplan asked about number of flights and that impact on the time frame.   Adams said that as long as total closures didn’t increase, the time frame could be extended.  Kaplan asked about working nights.  Adams replied that noise would have to be limited and machinery wouldn’t operate in the dark.  Kaplan asked if off hour traffic could be limited if needed, work at night without interruption.  The commissioners concurred that would be acceptable.  Haagsma said phasing is critical considering needed closures and changes in threshold for landing, construction safety plan document must be submitted after award of bid.  

At 12:08, attendees inspected the site, walking the length of the runway, observing REILs, PAPIs and the electrical building.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Adams moved, seconded by Post to adjourn the meeting at 12:56 p.m.
Chairman
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